
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARN TOGETHER - ENJOY TOGETHER - SUCCEED TOGETHER 

NEWSLETTER – 4th November 2022 

VALUE: Compassion 
Focus: Noticing a Need 

‘Clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness and patience.’ Colossians 3.12 
 

  

 

 
 

  
Drama for Ruby Class 

 

 
FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Curriculum Review: This week, our School Improvement Partner, Anne Gorolini, an advisor from Herts for 
Learning, came in to review the curriculum development we have undertaken with history. We have been 
developing our planning and teaching to ensure that the curriculum is engaging, includes a focus on learning 
and remembering the key concepts of each topic and that the children understand and can use the specific 
vocabulary effectively.  She spent much of the morning talking to children and providing an opportunity for 
them to share the work that is in their books.  It was very clear that children through the school are enjoying 
their topic work and were able to demonstrate a strong level of understanding, including being able to define 
and use the specific vocabulary.  They were able to recall learning from some weeks ago and this shows that the 
learning has ‘stuck’. The review went really well and the suggestions about how to extend this work have been 
very helpful. We are making very pleasing progress in ensuring that we work towards our mission statement 
that is “Through consistently high quality teaching and support, we will provide an ambitious curriculum which 
engages and inspires all pupils to achieve their full potential.” 
  

Football: It was great to see our mixed football team playing their first 
competitive match this week.  We have been very fortunate that a parent 
has agreed to coach and support them and assist with the matches. The 
children all played well together and the whole squad were able to take 
part, showing sporting behaviour throughout.  The atmosphere was 
very positive. The added bonus was that, with a very last minute goal, 
they won the match. We have now clarified the situation regarding 
parents watching matches and for the afterschool matches, parents are 
welcome. The exception is the tournaments and activities that take place 
during the school day.  
 



Cross Country: We were disappointed that the cross country had to be postponed this week due to the weather 
and are aware that some children were really looking forward to it. We are awaiting information about a 
reschedule and will inform you when we hear more.  
 
Dirt is Good: This week, the ECO Action Team introduced the Dirt is good 
project to the rest of the school and linked it to Call to Earth Day, which was 
the 3rd November. The project has four key principles: 

1. United in compassion (our current Spellbrook value) 
2. Get stuck in  
3. Everyone has a role to play  
4. On a journey 

It encourages children across the country to take positive action and become 
‘Changemakers’ for life. The team presented their ideas well and have asked 
all of the children to consider ways that we can make a difference in 
protecting our environment. 
 
Perform Drama: Also this week, the children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 had a drama experience led by 
Perform Drama (see above and below). These annual workshops are provided at no cost to the school and 
advertise the classes.  You should have received a leaflet. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves. They 
were taken by the wizard on a magical journey meeting the wizard’s cat, freezing when the dragon appeared 
and finishing with a party.  Talking to some of Ruby class afterwards, I heard all about it and was impressed 
with the details they recalled and the enthusiasm as they shared their experience. It was clear that they had 
become totally immersed and in their imagination, all of these events had really happened.  The magic of a child’s 
mind! 
 
Advance notice – End of Term. We will be ending this term with our Christmas Carol Service at Great St Mary’s 
Church.  This will mean a change to the usual timing for the last day, Wednesday 21st December.  The service 
will be from 1:45 to 2:30 and we will arrange the transport there. We would like parents to join us for the service 
or collect their child/children from the church at about 2:30. We feel this will be a festive way to end the term 
together and would love to see you all. 
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

 

  
Sapphire Class Drama 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Father Simon writes: 
‘Remember, remember the fifth of November - 

gunpowder, treason, and plot’. 
 
 

Of course, these days, the religious aspect of Bonfire 
Night has almost been completely forgotten.  When I was 
a child in the 1970s, I remember the evening still being 
called ‘Guy Fawkes’ Night’ and a Guy - a straw man dressed in old, grubby, unwanted clothes - 
being paraded through the streets, usually in a wheelbarrow, on its way to the site of the local 
bonfire.  However, in the last few decades it seems we now talk more of ‘Bonfire Night’ than 
‘Guy Fawkes’ Night’ and the evening, has become an opportunity for a party where people, 
regardless of their religious persuasion or none, get together to have a good time. 
 
On the one hand, I’m aware that that change is 
because, sadly, society has become increasingly 
disinterested in faith and religion.  However, surely 

nobody’s going to lament the transformation of 
an anniversary born of 17th century sectarianism - 
when English Roman Catholics, including Guy 
Fawkes, plotted to kill the Protestant King James I 
- into today’s joyful community event.  Now, it 
seems, the majority of the population sees 
November 5th, with all its bonfires and fireworks, simply as an opportunity to rejoice in the 
warmth and beauty of light at a time of the year which has been newly darkened by the 
change of our clocks. 
 
It's a theme which is very much at the heart of the Christian calendar.  In the darkness of 
Easter morning, we process the new Easter (Paschal) candle into church, declaring that the 
resurrected Jesus is the Light of the World.  And then, at this time of year, our focus is 
beginning to turn towards Christmas when, in the Christmas Day passage from St John’s  
Gospel, we hear that “the light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome 
it.” 

In these turbulent times, it’s easy to despair.  But watching the bonfire tomorrow night reluctantly catching alight in 
spite of the wet wood, and those rockets rising above the smoke to burst into stars, reminds me that hope - the light 
in the darkness - is still strong enough to press for what’s right - not just in national and international politics but for 
the future of our planet and also in our everyday lives. 
 
Whether you’re intending to be at a display over the weekend, or whether you intend to watch the fireworks from the 
comfort of your sitting room window, I pray that you’ll stay safe and allow the beauty of the displays to capture your 
imagination, allowing all of us to work for a brighter tomorrow. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

Fr Simon 

 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK  
 

  

     Sapphire    Diamond 

              Wren     Sienna R 

                



STARS OF THE WEEK 

Ruby 
 George for putting great effort into his learning. 

Sapphire 
 Johnny for making impressive progress with his 

reading. 
Caitlyn for participating more confidently in 
class discussions. 

 Emerald 
 Alex for settling in so brilliantly this week. 
 Flora for her hard work and fantastic progress in 

Maths. 
 

Diamond 
 Ava for beautiful hieroglyphics writing in History. 
 Poppy-Sue for great work in her English writing. 

 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 95.6% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 

96% 
 
 
Please contact school on the 
first day of any absence.  This 
can be done by calling 01279 
723 204, Option 1 and then 
leaving a message on the 
absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, 
please also advise the school 
office to ensure a meal is 
ordered in time. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  Nasal Flu Vaccination – the school nursing team 

will be in school on Monday 7th November to 

administer the nasal flu vaccine.   

 
 Parents Evening is on Wednesday 9th November.  

If you have not booked a meeting yet, please do so 

in Arbor by clicking on Guardian Consultations 

and selecting a time from the drop down menu. 
 

 Midday Assistant Vacancy – we have a full time 

vacancy to start immediately.  The closing date for 

applications is Monday 14th November.  Please 

see the advert below for more information or 

follow the link: https://www.teachinherts.com/find-

a-job/view,midday-supervisory-assistant_78378.htm  
 

 Jack & the Beanstalk Pantomime at South Mill 

Arts is on Thursday 8th December.  Children will 

be travelling to South Mill Arts by coach and will 

need to be picked up by parents at 3.30 pm.  

Payment should be made in Arbor by clicking on 

Trips and selecting Jack & the Beanstalk Panto 

2022.  Payment is due on Wednesday 30th 

November. 

 
 Christmas Crackers - We are kindly asking for 

donations of Christmas Crackers for the children's 

Christmas lunch on Thursday 15th 

December please. All donations can be handed 

into the school office.  Many thanks to the parents 

who have made donations. 

 

 
 
 

 

https://www.teachinherts.com/find-a-job/view,midday-supervisory-assistant_78378.htm
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NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Pork Sausages in Gravy (Red) 

 Cheese & Veg Pasties (V) (Green)  

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Chicken Pie (Red) 

 Mild Vegetable Curry (V) (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Wednesday  Roast Beef (Red) 

 Lentil Roast (V) (Green)  

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Thursday  Quorn Hot Dog (V) (Red) 

 Roasted Vegetable Lasagne (V) 

(Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Friday  Crispy Coated Salmon (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (V) 

(Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 
 

  

Date Event 

07/11/22 Nasal Flu Vaccination 

09/11/22 Parents Evening 

11/11/22 Remembrance Service in school 

14/11/22 High Wych v Spellbrook Football 
Match 

17/11/22 Year 5/6 Football Match at Grange 
Paddocks 

02/12/22 Occasional Day 

08/12/22 Pantomime 

14/12/22 Emerald Class Last Swimming Lesson 

15/12/22 Christmas Dinner 

21/12/22 Christmas Service at Great St Mary’s 
Church from 1.45 – 2.30 pm. 

21/12/22 Last Day of Term 

05/01/23 Inset 3 

06/01/23 Inset 4 

09/01/23 First Day Back 

13/02/23 – 
17/02/23 

Half Term 

20/02/23 Inset 5 

21/02/23 First Day Back 

31/03/23 Last Day of Term 

17/04/23 First Day Back 

29/05/23 – 
02/06/23 

Half Term 

21/07/23 Last Day of Term 
 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 
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